  Seven Oaks Senior Center Council Meeting
Monday, November 23, 2020
Minutes

Attendance: 
Jim, Kathleen, Courtney, Ed, Gene, Carol. Walt, Edie, Penny, Greg, Betty, Nancy and Jan.
This was a Zoom meeting by computer, tablet or smart phone.
Call to Order- 1:05PM
Approval of 7-27-20 Minutes posted on line and on the bulletin board
Minutes approved.
Financial Report: Katleen for Gene Laytar 
 Only income for November:  T-Shirt order: $23.10
  Total in the Bank: $90,096.93
Committee Reports:
 Travel Report: Ed Konig
 First Scheduled trip for October 3-6 2021. Trip to Maine.
More details will be announced on the website later.
  International Child Report: Kathleen forNancy 
  Kathleen read a letter sent from Michaella to Seven Oaks members.
Michaella and her family are doing well at this time as everyone are quarantined by the virus in the Philippines. Michaella is in ninth grade and busy at home with her school work and daily chores.

Seven Oaks is sending $50.00 donation for the holidays to Michaella.
Old Business:
None to report
New Business

· Baltimore Style Magazine- Seven Oaks Voted Best Senior Center!

Seven Oaks was voted the best Senior Center in the area.

Thank you to everyone who voted and made it possible for this to happen and especially to our director Kathleen Young and Courtney Gonce our assistant director. We are all happy and proud of this nomination.

A link was sent out to people to vote for their favorite Senior Centers in November.
· Drive by Event for Volunteer Appreciation: 11/4/2020
Due to the quarantine this year, the volunteer lunch was replaced by a drive by volunteer appreciation.

A lunch bag tote was filled with a sandwich and goodies and handed out by cheerful volunteers at the front of the Seven Oaks building. It was a delight to see Preston show up that day to say hello to everyone.
· Halloween Pumpkin Decorating Contest

A small pumpkin was handed out to the members who requested it or they used their own to decorate. A picture of the decorated pumpkin was submitted to Seven Oaks and the board members voted on the best ones. 

Names of the winners were on the Seven Oaks Facebook page. 

· BCDOA Creative Art Contest

1St Place Watercolor painting: Gregg Cannizzaro

1st Place Photo Black & White: Gary Faulkner
Runner Up

Drawing: Larry Drehoff

Watercolor: Karen Rubery

Photo: Gary Faulkner

· Donation Drive Through Event- Dec. 15 10am- 12pm and Dec. 16 1-2:30pm

>Food for Perry Hall United Methodist Church for their Food Bank Program.

>PJ’s For Casey Cares- vital program in our community- Nonprofit organization for children sick in the hospital. Asking a donation of PJ’s size Baby to 18 years- gift cards- video movies.
>Eastern Family Resource Center: Hats, Mittens, Scarves, Blankets.

>Gift registration for COS Clients in our area. Use Sign up Genius link sent out via   Remind and on Seven Oaks website.

Seven Oaks gives out every year 10- $35.00 gift cards total $350.00 to Jessica to support her program.

Seven Oaks is always ready to help with emergency basics or regular requests from Jessica for her clients in our area.

Please wrap your gift donation and indicate to where it goes.

Seven Oaks has already enough volunteers to help out on the days of the donation drive event.
· Renewing Membership

Due to the pandemic all memberships are extended until we reopen.

We will be moving forward with a new software system in the near future and details will be announced on the subject later. Kathleen, Courtney and Judy will be doing the registration themselves.

· Virtual Classes

>Karen’s classes are on break and will resume on December 8th. Recorded video of previous classes is on the website.

> Yoga with Jana resumes in January.

> A new Enhance Fitness teacher will be hired to replace Carole Gittings. The classes will go online later.

      * Google Drive- Weekly Updates

          Kathleen and Courtney will resume the weekly Updates to inform the members about 

          classes and updates. They are doing a fantastic job at keeping us informed.

· 3 Volunteers needed to make calls to members without e-mails

Please give Kathleen or Courtney a call if you are interested in calling members periodically to keep in touch and inform them about current events.

Seven Oaks is very grateful of all the volunteers who currently call members to keep in touch during the pandemic.

· NCOA Survey- Link is on the google weekly update

Filling up the survey would be appreciated.

· Gift Cards to COS Clients

10- $35.00 gift cards donated to Jessica every year for her local clients.

· Center’s Opening Status

No senior center will reopen until the stage 3 is over and the state of emergency is lifted.

Updates are given and change every week.

 A plan is on hand when the centers will reopen and will be communicated to the members at that time. A protocol will be shared with the directors and the board members. 

Only regional centers will reopen first as they are larger in size.

There will be specific guidelines given by the state and the DOA and the Senior Center Board. These guidelines will be communicated to the members.
BCDA & Staff Report;
Jan Heaberlin: East Regional Manager

 December will be the last month for the Food Distribution Program. Four centers have been distributing food every week and donated 100’s of boxes of shelf stable food and produce since May.

The RSVP coordinator is working with AARP Tax Aid to offer this program again when tax time comes.
Good news for Seven Oaks as our Parking Lot project will start in the Spring.

A lot of improvement work is going on now in several Centers during the pandemic closure.
Registration for the members will be done by the staff when the Senior Centers reopen with phase two.
Plans will be implemented to take member’s temperature when they enter the building and ask questions pertaining to Covid-19 symptoms.

Not all previous programs will be offered due to distancing rules.

It is up to the Governor and County Executive to make the decision as when the Centers will reopen and which one will be open first depending of their size.

Kathleen Young:  Director
Thank you to Jeff for offering a Tai Chi Thursday evening class.
No Drive Through Event after December because of the cold weather.

New ideas are always welcomed.  Please let Kathleen or Courtney know if you have new ideas for programs or classes. E-mails from the members are always appreciative and welcomed and Kathleen and Courtney are grateful and love to hear from the people all the time.
Thank you to all the volunteers who have been calling people living alone at home to keep in touch with them. People are very appreciative from these calls. If anyone needs a call to keep in touch, please let Kathleen or Courtney know.

Thank you for reading the weekly update from Kathleen and Courtney as they miss everyone.

Jim thanked Kathleen, Courtney and Jan for helping during this challenging time. They are there to listen to everyone’s concern and using their creative talents for all of us.
The Board continue to meet virtual and will notify the date of the next meeting to the members.
·  Center Membership 2019-2020: 1,548
· Current Fitness Center Membership: 184
· 2020 Enhancement Fund- $9,634.00 (started July 1)
Adjournment; 2:07 PM

Attendance to the virtual meeting:  22
Reminders:
 Next Board Meeting- to be announced
 Next Council Meeting – to be announced
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